
 

 

 

South T-Bar Ranch Property Owners Association, Inc. 
Minutes for April 14, 2018 

Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors 
 

I. CALL TO ORDER 8:03 am 
 
The April meeting of the Board of Directors of the South T-Bar Ranch Property Owners 
Association was held via conference call on April 14, 2018.  Margaret Scott, President, called the 
meeting to order.  A quorum was present with the following directors attending: 

 

• Paula Hoskins 

• Mike Wolfe 

• Martha Parkey 

• Lucy Thurston 

• Curtis Eulert 

• Anelladee Spencer 

• Margaret Scott 

• Michael Omohundro 
 

 
Absent:  Betty Sue Cornella 
 

II. APPROVAL OF BOARD MINUTES   
 
March POA Board Minutes were presented.  A motion to approve the minutes as presented was 
made by C Eulert, 2nd by M Omohundro.  M Wolfe abstained.  Minutes were approved.  
 
  

III. REVIEW/RATIFICATION OF ACTIONS TAKEN SINCE THE LAST MEETING:  
 
None. 

 
 

IV. FINANCIAL REPORT 
 
The March Financial reports are attached.   
 

V. OLD BUSINESS 
 
Committee reports:  
 
INFRASTRUCTURE: 
Roads – Grading is being done on the worst spots as moisture allows.  Culvert clean out 
continues.  Getting ready for spring re-gravel. 
New POA member asked whether he was responsible for cleaning out the culvert on his driveway 
or whether it was part of road maintenance contract. 
Gate – Report of gate not automatically opening on exit.  C Eulert completed maintenance by 
cleaning out all the sensors and boards. 
 
 
COMMUNICATIONS: 
The next newsletter is planned for May publishing – It will include new property owner welcomes, 
yearly communications from Board to members, billing fee at the end of year article. 
 



 

 

LEGAL AND FINANCIAL:  none. 
 
 

VI. NEW BUSINESS:   
 

Annual Meeting planning:  The reservation at The Abbey has been confirmed.  Speakers have 

been confirmed.  Need to finalize Menu and set up for meeting room. 

Fire Cistern purchase and installation:  The cistern is on Eulert’s property where it will be 

installed.  The installation will occur as contractor’s schedule allows.  A motion was made by M 

Wolfe to approve funds for installation of cistern.  2nd by M Omohundro.  The motion was 

approved. 

Discussion on the replacement plans of a damaged fiberglass tank installed at the back of the 

ranch.  Ralph Spencer has located some steel tanks that need cleaned out.  He will contact the 

Fire Chief regarding the process and cost of cleaning out a tank. 

 

VII. POA MEMBER COMMENTS:  none. 
 
 

VIII. CLOSED SESSION:  none. 
 

 

IX. ADJOURNMENT:  8:42 am 
 
M Scott adjourned the meeting. 
 
 

      
_______________________________ 
Respectfully submitted by 
M. Parkey, Secretary 
South T-Bar Ranch  
 
Prepared by M Parkey 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 

 


